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July 21, 2021 

 

 

 

Washington State Department of Transportation 

Attn: Marsha Tolon 

901 3rd Ave, Suite 500 

Seattle, WA 98121 

 

Re: City of Mukilteo Local Permit SH-20130-001 – Approved 

 Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) – Applicant 

Approved Revised Shoreline Conditional Use Permit (CUP) 2021-NW-2279 

  

Dear Marsha Tolon: 

 

On July 6, 2021, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) received notice that the City of Mukilteo 

approved your request to revise shoreline Conditional Use Permit (CUP) #2014-NW-623) to 

retain approximately 390 square feet of existing over-water trestle supported by four 12-inch 

timber piles at the former Mukilteo ferry terminal to maintain an existing emergency egress 

utilized by an adjacent overwater building. The original CUP approved by Ecology on May 19, 

2014, proposed to remove the trestle along with the reminder of the former ferry terminal. This 

site is located in the Urban Waterfront environment designation on the shore of Possession 

Sound.   

 

By law, local governments must first review revised CUPs for compliance with: 

 The Shoreline Management Act (Chapter 90.58 RCW). 

 The Revision criteria in WAC 173-27-100 

 The Local Shoreline Master Program. 

 

After reviewing revised Shoreline CUPs for compliance, Ecology must decide whether to 

approve, approve with conditions, or disapprove the revision. 

 

Our Decision: 
Ecology approves your revised CUP provided your project complies with the conditions required 

by the City of Mukilteo.  Please note, however, that other federal, state, and local permits 

may be required in addition to this shoreline permit. 

  

What Happens Next? 

At your own risk, you may begin your revised project immediately, provided you have all other 

required permits. However, a 21-day appeal period will begin on the date of this letter, during 

which anyone may appeal the CUP revision to the State Shorelines Hearings Board.  The 

Shorelines Hearings Board could deny or modify your CUP revision.  The Shorelines Hearings 
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Board will notify you by letter if they receive an appeal. They can be reached at (360) 664-9160 

or http://www.eho.wa.gov. 

 

If you want to appeal this decision, you can find appeal instructions (Chapter 461-08 WAC) at 

the SHB website above or on the website of the Washington State Legislature at 

http://apps.leg.wa.gov/wac.  

 

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Chris Luerkens, Shoreline Permit 

Specialist, at (360) 410-4807.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

  

Joe Burcar, Section Manager 

Shorelands and Environmental Assistance Program 

 

Electronic mail sent to: tolonm@wsdpot.wa.gov  

 

E-cc: Lauren Balisky – City of Mukilteo 

 Linda Ritter – City of Mukilteo 

   Chris Luerkens – Ecology  
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